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MINUTES 
November 10, 2014
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Excused Absence:
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the October 13, 2014 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. Chairman Marino stated that moving forward, the agenda and minutes will be posted on the Lake Norman Marine Commission web site.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported on the following items:
· Staff has been participating in Catawba Wateree Relicense Coalition meeting for Duke Energy relicensing. LNMC has been serving on the Stakeholder Group for over two years. At this time, the LNMC does not support this plan as is currently written and has conveyed its concerns in writing and are in the communication process.

· Staff met with our auditors to review the final audit product. The comparison of actual to budget is favorable with the exception of the ATON expenses which are over budget. The final audit will be submitted to the Commissioners upon receipt.
· Staff has been receiving complaints about illegal no wake buoys and are working with our partners on the lake to address those issues.

· Agendas and the approved minutes of the monthly meetings will be posted on the web site.

· Agenda additions for this meeting are the review of the applications for the four ski courses on the lake as well as a presentation by a high school student who will be completing a school project to help fund ATON expenses incurred by the LNMC.

· Executive Director Shoultz announced that Commissioner Young and wife are proud parents of their second child.

Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported there were 145 total calls for service and one navigational hazard was removed. There were no wake citations issued for the month. One boat valued at $30,000 was returned to its owner. The 1997 SeaArk is being refurbished for use on Mt Island Lake. 
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
There was one water rescue which occurred in October. 
Catawba County 
Deputy Styers reported there were a total of 167 man hours for the month with 15 property checks, 4 warning violations, 4 navigational hazards removed and 1 wake violation.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated that it has been quiet on the lake this last month. One boating accident which should have been reported in July was investigated. It involved one family on two PWC’s. Hunting season continues to be very busy. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy

Joe Kluttz reported that the actual lake level was at 97.2 with the target being 96.6. The Catawba Wateree Relicense Coalition conducted a conference on the 28th in regards to the Water Supply Master Plan. This plan is a work in progress and is tied to the comprehensive relicensing agreement and the recreational issues and there are many pieces to this plan. The Mosquito Control completed its 91st year of service on the lake. From May to October of each year, the Mosquito Control inspects 1700 miles of shoreline every ten days, communicates with lake residents, participates in the NC/SC Big Sweep Program and assists the invasive aquatic weed program. Joe wished all veterans a Happy Veterans Day.

Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Charles Derick Van Wickel communicated that the lake season is over and the organization had an increase in membership, training hours and patrol hours for this last year.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Steve Stuart reviewed the status of the key areas of focus for the Power Squadron: American Boating Classes, Advanced Classes, Seminars, New Teachers and Vessel Safety Checks. Steve conveyed that the unit has been recognized for its outstanding results. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Company had requested to be able to move a barge into the traffic area during the day and to return the barge to the containment area at night. This request was granted.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

Dave Ferguson reported that there have been no changes in the lake status and the lake continues to be very clean. Lake Cornelius has a slight increase in level of nutrients. Yellow fish on map are due to State advisory on fish. A brown scum may start to appear on the lake at this time of the year which is due to the water turning over and bottom sediments are working their way to the top.
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
No report
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Presentation by Michael Nutting, “Light of the Lake”
The purpose of this project is to assist Michael to better understand internationalism, community involvement and community spirit. Michael presented slides which covered the purpose, plan and need for the project. His goal is to assist the Lake Norman Marine Commission with its ATON efforts by raising money from donors for ATON repair and replacement. Chairman Marino applauded his project and requested Michael to make an update report at the January meeting.
Comments from the Public
Becky Fox stated the educational efforts talked about at last meeting are underway with the goal to have materials available at the next boat show in February. 
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young stated the contractor has been given the approval to work on the items on Captain Gus’s list. July was a challenging month for issues relating to ATON, but Commissioner Young is pleased with the results for the rest of the year. He will be meeting with Captain Gus to put together some goals for this next year. A spreadsheet has been compiled of expenditures over the last five years and this will be used to identify ongoing problem areas.
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported the Mosquito Patrol has reported no sighting of Hydrilla on the lake. This is good news but efforts need to be continued to stock the lake with grass eating carp to offset the movement of Hydrilla from lakes above Lake Norman. The maintenance stocking level decision should be made now but communications with DNR have been a problem and we have not heard of any decision to date. Bob has talked with Wildlife Commission and they have committed to have a number by the annual Aquatic Weed meeting in February. We need to have this number to have the fish available to stock no later than June due to water temperature.
Preservation and Safety Committee:

Bob Elliott reported that this committee is focusing its efforts on water levels through its participation on the Stakeholder Advisory Team in support of the Catawba Wateree Water Management Group. This Group is working on a 50 year Water Supply Master Plan. Bob and Ron Shoultz have been in communications with the concern about the overall consumption of water over the next 50 years. Bob presented another view from that of Joe Kluttz who reported earlier in the meeting. While it is a work in progress, the LNMC and Catawba Riverkeeper have been making suggestions for the last two years and no action has been taken to date. There was a recent seminar on the plan and nothing was mentioned about the suggested changes brought forth by the LNMC. It is written into the plan that it be reviewed in 10 years which is not a “work in progress” condition. There are serious issues about Interbasin Transfers, power plant water usage and there is no language about the river being classified as endangered. The LNMC is still waiting on information requested about the impact of water usage relative to the Drought of Record. The LNMC position to not support the plan as currently written is supported by the Catawba Riverkeeper and the Sierra Club.
The Boater Education

Commissioner Gerke reported that this is a slow time on the lake and the committee should have some activity around February on the schedule for 2015.
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
Executive Director Shoultz reported that at the last meeting there was a call to arms to reestablish the No Wake Buoy Committee. This committee has been established and had its first meeting last week. The committee’s specific charge is to review and recommend to the commissioners requests for no wake buoys. Committee is also looking at the educational aspects of enhancing safety on the lake with the goal of reducing unsafe boating practices. Committee will be meeting after the first of the year. Interested participants are requested to contact Executive Director Shoultz who will be serving as chairman of the committee.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
Tweed Place HOA:
Tom Galbo, representing the Tweed Place HOA, made a slide presentation stating that safety was the biggest concerns being addressed by the requested five no wake buoys. The activity on the cove has increased greatly and the HOA needs help in enforcing the boating laws. Also included in the slides was a map highlighting the desired location of the five buoys. Lastly, a slide was presented with names of the members of the community who support the additional buoys. 

Executive Director Shoultz reported that the No Wake Buoy Committee reviewed this application and is recommending to the commissioners that only two buoys at the mouth of the cove be approved. The committee is also recommending that the application be kept open to see the impact of these two buoys and for the HOA to request additional buoys after next season if safety is still an issue. The application fee for this additional request would be waived. 
Chairman Marino called for a motion. Commissioner Sample moved that the recommendation made by the No Wake Buoy Committee be accepted in that only two no wake buoys at the mouth of the cove be approved with the option of requesting additional buoys next season if there is still a safety issue. Fee for this request would be waived. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. Chairman Marino called for discussion. Various points of view were presented about this particular cove and the presence of no wake buoys throughout the lake. The motion was amended to read that the HOA will return at the June meeting to give us a report with documented calls to 911 for no wake violations in the cove. This motion as amended was passed unanimously.
Lake Norman Ski Club Application
Jeff Cochran, President of the Lake Norman Water Ski Club, presented four applications for ski slalom courses in the following locations: Little Creek, Davidson, Eddies and Harbor. 

Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the applications, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
Rafting Applications 
None 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None 




Administrative Matters 

Executive Director Shoultz noted the LNMC first quarter financials are in the packet.
Also, there will be no meeting in December.

The following organizations will donate $200 each to the Light the Lake project:

Lake Norman Water Ski Club

Tweed Place HOA

TowBoatUS
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

